
News to You - Weekly Newsletter Autumn Term - 02.10.2020 

Hart Primary School 

Message from the Headteacher  

Dear Parent and Carer 

It has been another fantastic week in school and it is a pleasure to see how well the children 
have seamlessly adapted to the new routines and protective measures in place within school. 
We are delighted that our bespoke curriculum design and provision are already ensuring that our 
children are making lots of progress. 

 
Important Note 

I would like to remind parents and carers that - if a household member is  displaying 
symptoms and/or awaiting a test result - household members should NOT attend 

school or enter school grounds. By not following the  guidance pupils, staff and their 
family members are at increased risk.  

 

Our year 6 members of the Junior Leadership Team have completed the      
interview process and are proud to welcome the new members to the team. 

 
Just a reminder to please ensure that all senior school applications are completed and returned 
no later than the 31st October 2020 for our year 6 children.  

The secondary School Admissions flyer emailed out earlier this week to our Y6 families, gives full 
details on how this year’s application process will work. 
 
 
Have a lovely weekend   
 
Mrs Hill 

Email: hart.admin@hartelwickfederation.org.uk 
Website: www.hartelwickfederation.org.uk 

Facebook: @hartprimaryschool 

Friday 16th October—Flu Vaccine—Reception - Year 6—Please remember to complete the link to give consent if you would like your child to be given this years flu 
vaccination. 

Friday 23rd October—Half Term—School closes  

Monday 2nd November—Return to school  

Please ensure that you inform school if there are any changes to your child’s medical needs or to your contact details. You must also keep your contact details up 
to date with ParentPay. 

If you need support or any further information please do not hesitate to contact school via the hartofficemanager@nllt.co.uk 

Award Winners  

Super Star  

EYFS—Sebastian Bood/Joshua Wilson 
Y1/Y2—Abigail Burns/Hanna Pierce 

Y3/Y4—Jessica Lowther/Charlie 

Douglas 
Y5/Y6—Leon Dodds/Sam Warrington 

 

Citizenship 
EYFS—Ava Fewster/Tommy          

Harrington 

Y1/Y2—Ava Myers/Amelia Laybourn 
Y3/Y4—Saoirse Good/Lacce Anderson 

Y5/Y6—Isaac Bage/Penri Stoker 
 

Golden Quill  

EYFS—Esme Jamieson/Jacob    
McMorris 

Y1/Y2—Will Bromby/Jack Warrington 

Y3/Y4—Freddie Morgan/Lily Roberts 
Y5/Y6—Oliver Lund/Caitlin Bryson 

 
Maths Award  

EYFS—Rudy Nicholson/Zach Aldeek 

Y1/Y2—Tommy Lee Oliver/Theo   
Errington 

Y3/Y4—Lily Mae Todd/Sam Cooper 

Y5/Y6—Darcey Rennie/Seren Short 

 

Dates for your diary and other information…... 

Hart’s Family News 
 

We would like to welcome Mr Anderson to the cleaning and  

caretaking team. 
 
 
I am sure that you will join the staff and pupils of St Peter’s Elwick and 

Hart family in sending our best wishes to our administration assistant, 
Miss Sneddon, who is expecting her 2nd child soon. Miss Sneddon    

promises to send us a photo! We are pleased to welcome our new       

administration assistant, Mrs Fleet to the Hart Team.  

Reminder of Drop off and  
Collection times  

 
Early Years 

Drop off: 9.05am-9.15am 
Collection: 3.05pm 

 
Years 1 and 2  

Drop off: 8.55am-9.05am 
Collection: 3.15pm 

 
Years 3 and 4 

Drop off: 8.45am-8.55am 
Collection: 2.55pm 

 
 

Years 5 and 6  
Drop off: 8.45am-8.55am 

Collection: 2.45pm 



Reading 
 

October 5-10
th
 is National School Library week. Due to COVID restrictions, sadly we won’t 

be making a visit to the library this term, however as a school, we would like to make 
reading even more exciting. 

We would like to challenge your child to read a book in an unusual place or unusual way 
(and a safely!), be photographed and for the photo to be sent to                                     

hartelwickgeneral@nllt.co.uk with their name and class.  
The most original photographs will be chosen to win a prize of a brand new book! 

The closing date for all photographs will be the 23.10.2020 to allow time for judging!   
Winners will be announced the week beginning the 2.11.2020. 

We are looking forward to seeing your ideas. 
 

Happy Reading!          
Mrs James  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Parent Consultations 
 
 

It is lovely to see that the majority of our parents have signed up to the telephone 
conversations with each/parent carer and the class teacher. If you haven’t had 
chance to do so, these can still be booked via the school website.    
For parents new to the school and the system, you will receive your log on details 
shortly and instructions on how to book a slot. Please contact a member of our    
admin team who are happy to chat through the process. For the consultations to be 
successful, all pupil contact details must be up-to-date. The consultation may be 
made from a withheld number at the  designated time and, unfortunately, should 
you miss the call, staff will not be able to contact parents beyond the allocated time 
slot. We understand that things happen and you may miss the call, if you need to 
rearrange another time on another day please contact the school office the         
following day. 
If your child is on the SEND register and IEP targets are to be discussed, a separate 
appointment will be made between the teacher and the parent during this call. 

 

 

Y5/Y6 – Mrs James Monday 5th          
October 

Monday 12th October 

Y3/Y4 - Miss Leighton Tuesday 6th          
October 

Tuesday 13th October 

Y1/Y2 - Miss Sturrock Wednesday 7th     
October 

Wednesday 14th October 

EYFS - Mrs Bird/Miss 
Leighton 

Thursday 8th        
October 

Thursday 15th October 


